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 The Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council
	Chairman
	Graham Easton
	31 High Street, Selkirk, TD7 4BZ
	01750 722744

	Vice-chairman
	Dr. Lindsay Neil
	46 Hillside Terrace, Selkirk, TD7 4ND
	01750 720841

	Secretary
	Alistair Pattullo
	12 Victoria Crescent, Selkirk, TD7 5DE
	01750 721697

	Hon. Treasurer
	Tom Combe
	68 Back Row, Selkirk, TD7 4AG
	01750 720921


Minute of Meeting held in the Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk

on Monday 14th November, 2011, at 7.15pm following the AGM

1) Present: Community Councillors Graham Easton (chair), Dr. Lindsay Neil (vice-chair), Alistair Pattullo (secretary), David Bethune, Caroline Cruickshank, Gordon Edgar, Jim Gibson, Bob Kerr, Ian King, John Munro and, and Scottish Borders Councillors Vicky Davidson and Kenneth Gunn.
[also in attendance: 1 member of the Press, PC Roy Brown and 6 members of the public]

Newly-elected Chairman Graham Easton thanked outgoing Chairman Gordon Edgar for his leadership of the Council, and hoped to follow in his footsteps.  He explained that he was already involved in a range of community organisations, then welcomed the public, reminding those present that all comments should be addressed through the Chair, and that all recording devices should be switched off.

2) Apologies were received from Community Councillors Tom Combe (treasurer) and Wilma Gunn, and Scottish Borders Councillor Carolyn Riddell-Carre.
3) The Minutes of the Meeting of the Council, held on 14th November, 2011 were approved: (proposed L. Neil, seconded G. Edgar). 
4) Matters arising from the minute not otherwise included on agenda – D. Purves (member of the public) clarified some issues raised by him during the Open Forum. 

5) Declaration of Interest:  none
6) (a) Lothians and Borders Police – Community Beat Officer PC Roy Brown reported on 145 incidents attended in the last month, leading to 12 recorded crimes, of which 5 thefts and 4 vandalisms.   There had been 16 youth calls, mainly to the Raeburn Meadow / Curror Street area.  Police patrols have therefore been targeted to this part of town.  An operation had been carried out over two weekends involving the deployment of the CCTV van.

PC Brown will be holding a surgery on Tuesday 6th December from 10am to 1pm, at Philiphaugh Community School, and members of the community are invited to come along to speak to him.

(b) SB Wardens  - not present, no report

OPEN FORUM (taken at 7.25pm)

a) Mr D Firth (representing 10 residents of Curror Street) expressed concerns over out-of-order youths, causing a nuisance (reported as the worst in 40 years) – playing football in and around the school playground, showing no respect for anyone, including the police, and making noise late into the evening.  This has been reported to the police, and as a result the young people seem to have moved on for the time being.  The residents requested “no ball games” signs in the playground to dissuade the youths from using the area.   G. Easton agreed to find out if this was possible, and explained that Rowland’s, in partnership with the High School and other agencies, intend to do some on-street youthwork in the area, but that there was no simple or quick solution.  V. Davidson reported that she had met with the Knowepark head teacher to discuss the problem.  K. Gunn reported that he is investigating the possibility of getting floodlights in part of the Pringle Park to provide a suitable alternative venue for ball games, and has had a meeting with W. Burgon (SHS Head teacher) and G. Rodger (Director of Education).  V. Davidson noted that goals and a basketball net had been provided in the Bog Park, but no floodlighting – perhaps that could also be investigated. PC R. Brown has been in contact with parents of those youngsters identified. D. Firth suggested they could be encouraged to use the new all-weather pitch at the Rugby Club, but some way of covering the cost of this would need to be found.  In conclusion, G. Easton thanked Mr. Firth for raising the issue, and confirmed that the Council would do all it could to encourage a solution to this ongoing issue.

b) Mr D Purves (Local resident):

a. clarified some of the issues he had raised at previous meetings, which had not been accurately minuted;

b. suggested D. and J. Knox be nominated as carriers of the Olympic Torch, but V. Davidson reported that nominations had now closed;

c. handed over a donation of over £330 for the Parish Church Dry Rot fund, which he and his supporters had raised by retracing the route of the first Christian Aid sponsored walk on 35 years ago.  He was warmly thanked for his generosity.

c) Sue Cook (local resident) requested a further public meeting about the proposed changes in library services;  V. Davidson confirmed that the SBC report on this had been delayed, and agreed to find out when a revised proposal would be forthcoming; once this is known, the Council will decide whether a further public meeting is appropriate.

[SBC Councillor K. Gunn left after the Open Forum]

7) Planning: 
(a) Planning applications considered:
	
	application
	applicant
	action / comments 

	(i)
	11/01373/PPP (extension to previous consent – 08/01518/OUT): 21 Heatherlie Park: Erection of Replacement Dwelling House
	A James


	Approved in principle – with comments submitted as agreed in October 2008 



	(ii)
	11/01382/FUL (revision to Planning Permission 08/01529/FUL): Land North and West of 4 Level Crossing Road: Erection of Garage for Vehicle Repairs
	David Beaton
	Approved – while maintaining previous concerns as already submitted in October 2008



	(iii)
	11/01383/FUL: Land to South West of Victoria Park, Buccleuch Road: Installation of 3 Flood Light Columns 
	Selkirk Youth Rugby Club
	Approved - provided the floodlights are not positioned to face residential properties. 


V. Davidson noted that an opportunity currently exists to look at the wider planning issues of the Victoria Park and adjoining areas, including the involvement of the Youth Rugby Club and the Sports and Leisure Trust.

(b) Proposed Town Heritage Initiative:  I. King reported that SBC Planning Department are considering a major initiative to improve Selkirk town centre, involving projects to improve the quality of the local townscape and the setting of prominent buildings.  Suggestions will be welcomed.  Julie Hogg (Regeneration Officer) intends to pull together a steering group of people representing a wide range of community interest.  It was agreed that G. Easton and I. King should represent the Community Council on this group.

(c) Draft local housing strategy (2012-17) consultation;  I. King agreed to consider this and respond as appropriate.

(d) Invitation to Planning Aid for Scotland Parliamentary Reception:  A. Pattullo to consider attending

8) Reports from SBC Councillors:  

(a) Councillor Ridell-Carre: (not present – no report)

(b) Councillor Davidson: 
(i) reported that SESplan documents are now available, and encouraged members to read these and attend the exhibition in the Corn Exchange, Melrose, 2-7.30pm on Nov 24th;

(ii) reported that the finalised Flood Protection Scheme was coming before the full SBC on Nov 24th;

(iii) reported further action to combat dog fouling on Philiphaugh playing fields;  L. Neil enquired if dog walkers could be banned from playing fields on Health & Safety grounds; 

(iv) hopes to organise a “by-pass route walk” in the near future once all landowners have been approached.

(c) Councillor Gunn: provided a written report (circulated) in which he reported on winter preparations, continued attempts to resolve the flooding problem in South Port, final aspects of the road improvements in Thornfield, ongoing concerns about the Ettrick Road/Yarrow Terrace junction, traffic warden visits, and repairs and continuing damage to pavements in the town centre.
9) Common Good Fund update / report  
(a) SBC Councillor Vicky Davidson reported that Selkirk has been awarded a £5k grant for Christmas Lights 

(b) L. Neil reported that a local family wish to gift a table made from wood from the original Scottish Parliament (c 1466) to the people of Selkirk.  The Council welcomed this gift, and therefore urged the Common Good Fund Working Group to accept this gift as a Selkirk Common Good asset on behalf of the people of Selkirk.  It was also agreed that a new plaque be attached to the table.  L. Neil will arrange for this to happen.

10) Correspondence

	
	Item
	Action

	(a)
	invitation to suggest issues for SBC Scrutiny Panel (circulated)
	Secretary to write suggesting the creation of an (advisory) job description for SBC Councillors which includes ensuring representation/ attendance at Community Council meetings

	(b)
	Commission on Rural Education call for evidence (circulated)
	noted

	(c)
	road closure notifications (circulated)
	noted

	(d)
	invitation to CC wind farm and renewable energy training seminar, 1st Dec (circulated)
	noted

	(e)
	information about community resilience planning (circulated)
	noted

	(f) 
	Licensing Act application – Selkirk Bowling Club (circulated)
	noted

	(g)
	update on SBC tree management programme (circulated)
	noted

	(h)
	ASCC Newsletter (circulated)
	noted


11) Reports from Sub-committee: Selkirk Hill Management Group – G. Edgar reported that an ‘accessibility route’ on the hill is being investigated, and answered questions about sheep grazing.

12) Reports from associated groups: Plattling Twinning Group – nothing to report

13) Report on Evening Study Classes – no report.
14) Reports from other community organisations and outside bodies 
(a) Scott’s Selkirk:  G. Easton reported that plans for this year’s festivities are in hand.

(b) Royal British Legion:  G. Easton thanked the people of Selkirk for the good turnout on Remembrance Day.

15) Old Burgh Crest:  the Council agreed to re-instate the use of the old Burgh crest (see top of document)
16) Other competent business

(a) Bob Kerr noted that work is being done on drains at Linglie Road.

(b) Lindsay Neil noted that there is a problem with blocked drains on the A7 at Hillside Terrace.  G. Edgar agreed to raise this (again) at the next A7 Action group meeting (25 November).

(c) It was agreed to support the Common Riding Trust in resolving any possible clash with the route and passage of the Olympic Torch. 

(d) C. Cruickshank reported overgrown hedges obstructing the pavement in Mill Street.  G. Edgar agreed to contact SBC to have them cut back.

Next scheduled meeting of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council:

Monday 12th December, 2011 at 7.00 p.m. in the Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk.  

The Meeting closed at 8.55 pm.

Adoption of minutes:

Proposed:  ………………………                   Seconded:  ……………………..

Signed:  ………………………….  (chairman)             Date:   ………………
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